TOWN OF MILLVILLE
FINANCE COMMITTEE

' MINUTES OF MEETING
June 14, 2018 - 7:00 P.M.

Board Members Present:  Chairman, Paul Quellette; Vice Chairman, Michael Foster; Clerk, Brian
Pacheco; Member, Michael DiCecco; Member, Aubrey Buono
Board Members Absent: None

Finance Committee Chairman Paul Ouellette called meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

Discussion on Publi¢ Information Worksheets

The Committee reviewed, with the Finance Director Justin Cole, the Levy Limit Calculation worksheet
that was made public on the town’s website. Committee Member Aubrey Buono suggested adding the
$1 million override figure in year 1 along with some more information to help clarify any confusion
town residents are currently having. There was a debate as to whether this was too much information.
In the end, the Committee agreed to circulate our suggestions to Justin over the next day and he would
work to aggregate them into the worksheet for posting to the town’s website.

Regionalization

Police Chief Landry presented a comparative analysis of total compensation packages between
Blackstone and Millville policemen. This was in response to the Town Administrator of Blackstone
suggesting that Millville would be in better financial condition if it merged services with Blackstone.
The analysis shows that there are no monetary advantages to having Blackstone assume our police
responsibilities. It would be an increase in costs to our townspeople. One suggestion the chief made
was to consider regionalizing ambulance services again. It was considered at some point in the past and
may be an area of cost savings to the town. That process would take upwards of 2 years to complete.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Thursday June 21, 2018 at 7 p.m. to discuss the warrant article for the
special town meeting on Wednesday June 27, 2018.

Meeting Minutes
May meeting minutes reviewed.

On motion by M. Foster, second by M. DiCecco, the Committee votes unanimously to approve
Meeting Minutes from May 2™ and May 3™, 2018 meetings. Committee member Aubrey Buono
abstained.

On motion by M. Foster, second by M. DiCecco, the Committee votes unanimously to approve
Meeting Minutes from the May 7, 2018 meeting. Committee member Brian Pacheco abstained.




FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING ADJOURNMENT

On motion by B. Pacheco, second by M. DiCecco, the Committee votes unanimously to adjourn the
meeting at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Bnan Pacheco, Clerk

Approved By Finance Committee:

Paul Ouellette, Chairman

Mike Foster, Vice Chairman
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Bfian Pacheco, Clerk

Michael DiCecco, Member




